
Chauvin Home & School Association Meeting Minutes 

May 15, 2018 

Meeting Called to Order by Shannon McNalley at 7:30pm 

Attendees: Tom Koskie, Shannon McNalley, Rachel Pawliuk, Joanne Fraser, Felis Cornish, Allan Skinner, 
Cassandra Preston, Shelley Johnson, Sabrina Prokopetz, Brenda Chapman, Stephanie Spornitz 

Minutes from March 20, 2018 meeting read by Joanne Fraser – Motion made by Joanne Fraser to accept 
the minutes. Cassandra Preston seconded. Carried.  

Treasurer’s Report – attached. Cassandra Preston moved that her treasurer’s report be adopted as read. 
Rachel Pawliuk seconded. Carried.  

Trustee Report – Stephanie Spornitz reported the following: 
- Morgan Beatty was nominated from our division for the Edwin Par (new teacher of the year) 

award. 
- Inclement weather policy has been updated 
- Expecting a decrease in enrolment for the coming year 
- NewCap news grant of $2,000.00 was awarded to a collaboration of schools that will use it to 

implement programs relating to music of Indigenous, Metis, Inuit, etc. peoples. 
- 3 year capital plan for 1) Wainwright Elementary, 2) JR Robson 3) Blackfoot 
- 2 International field trips have been approved 
- Irma school ground breaking was May 15, 2018 
- Bussing survey has been sent out. Stephanie urges us to complete this to raise awareness of rural 

bussing issues 
- Transportation budget is tight 
- School trustees met with reeves, councillors and discussed common interests 
- Stephanie attended a public school boards association meeting and toured Bluequill school 
- Michelle Webb has been appointed the new Deputy Super-Intendent 

 

Principal’s Report – Tom Koskie – attached.  

Village Report – Allan Skinner reported that street repairs will begin in late June, after school is out for 
the summer. Improvements include a new fire hydrant across from the school and sidewalk repairs. We 
will notice increased CN traffic in the area due to the twinning of rails. Sports grounds have opened for 
year. One summer student has been hired. Resumes for the second position have been reviewed and a 
choice will be made soon. 

SRC report – attached 

Social Justice Club report - attached 

Hot Lunch Program – Shelley Johnson reported that beginning in September Theresa Moncrieff will be 
taking over the Hot Lunch Program.  May 30th is the next hot lunch with burgers on the menu. Felis 
Cornish moved that parent council purchase special treats for the students to be given out on May 30th. 
Rachel Pawliuk seconded. Carried 

Library report –– attached.  



Correspondence 

New approved BTPS Calendar included. 

Invitation to attend and information regarding the Provincial Curriculum Development Information 
Sessions was included. 

 

Old Business 

Dates have been approved for 2018-2019 School Council Meetings as follows: 
Tuesdays at 7:30pm 
September 25, 2018 
November 20, 2018 
January 22, 2019 
March 19, 2019 
May 14, 2019 
 
Science in Motion – Repsol approved funding of $1500.00 for this 2 day event. Cheque has been issued. 
The dates will be November 6 and 7, 2018. We will invite Edgerton school for the Assembly portion. 
 
Cookie Fundraiser was a success. Reese Dallyn was awarded a top seller $50 gift card for sales of 
$298.00 
 
Teacher Appreciation Week – Thank you to Joanne Haldenby for picking up snacks and coffee for the 
teachers. 
 
Grad – coffee and sugar will be supplied by Encompass Credit Union. Cookies and juice will be provided 
by Parent Council. Jennifer Waters will head up the snack preparation and serving at the Grad. 
Shannon will have the front flowerbed cleaned up and petunias planted before the week of grad. 
 

New Business 

The June newsletter will include “Parent Council Reflections”, prepared by Shannon McNalley. This 
report will also be submitted to Trustee for BTPS yearend report. 

Elementary year end event – Sabrina Prokopetz moved that we pay for elementary students to take part 
in swimming in Provost on June 26. Cost for 60 possible students will be $142.00 Rachel Pawliuk 
seconded. Carried. 

Terry Fox run – Cassandra Preston moved that Felis Cornish be permitted to purchase any supplies 
needed for the Terry Fox Run. Rachel Pawliuk seconded. Carried. 

Spring/summer watering of flower beds – Shannon urged Parent council members to volunteer to help 
for a week or two during the summer, and let Linda Russnak and Carol Gabrielson know of their ability 
to do so. 

Blue Imp – Sabrina Prokopetz moved that Shannon order one round pedestal table to replace one of the 
two tables in the elementary playground. Cassandra Preston seconded. Carried. 



Swim program for 2018-19 – Grades 1-3 will swim 4 Wednesdays in October, Grades 4-6 will swim all 
Wednesdays in February. 

Flowers to be planted the week before Grad and the front beds cleaned up. Shannon will work on 
trimming other vegetation around school and requests help with this endeavor. All gift pots have been 
purchased from the greenhouse, as previously discussed. Trees that need replacing will be replaced 
soon. 

2018-2019 Parent Council Positions: 
Chair – Shannon McNalley 
Vice Chair – Rachel Pawliuk 
Secretary – Joanne Haldenby 
Treasurer – Cassandra Preston 
1-3 Rep – Laura Benoit 
4-6 Rep – Sabrina Prokopetz 
7-9 Rep – Felis Cornish 
10-12 Rep – Joanne Fraser 
ECS Rep – TBD 
Village Rep – Allan Skinner 
Teacher/Support Staff Rep – TBD 
SRC Rep – TBD 
Trustee – Stephanie Spornitz 
Principal – 2018-19 Acting Principal Tarla Olson 
These positions will be voted to stand in September and any changes to signing authority will be made 
at that time. 
 
Next Meeting – September 25, 2018 

Shannon thanked Mr. Koskie for the past 5 years of working together. 

Shannon thanked the Parent Council for a good year. 

Shannon adjourned the meeting at 8:15pm. 
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